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The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 10:14 a.m. on April 19, 2010. 
 
Present:  Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio (10:25 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Councillor Peter Meffe 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
 
The following item was dealt with: 
 
1 MICRO SURFACING OF ROADWAYS 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That staff provide a report on the micro surfaced roads that have been identified as having 

problems and/or complaints and the necessary methods to rectify the problems or complaints; 
 
2) That staff provide an opportunity to view a test site with a sample of the new material 

recommended for installation;  
 
3) That the following report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated 
 April 19, 2010, be received; and 
 
4) That the written submission from Councillor Tony Carella, dated April 18, 2010, be received.  
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 

That Council approval be given to complete the existing micro surfacing contracts, namely Tender 
Nos. T09-185, T09-246 and T09-249 in accordance with the proposed changes outlined in this report. 
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The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Chair 
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